DONATIONS TO CUBA CHURCH
In 2015 when Pete and Renee Kincaid became members of Wesley Memorial UMC, they requested, and were granted, that the church facilitate a way to foster the work in Cuba in which  they had been involved for over 20 years through the Methodist United in Prayer (MUIP), a Florida Conference ministry..
Donations for Cuba were obtained by the Kincaids through different fundraising activities.  Cuban brothers and sister have been helped with these donations, including starting a CBSI (Community Bible Study International) in Holguin, Cuba.

In 2018, the Women of Wesley (WOW) made a commitment  to support the pastor at Media Luna Methodist Church (Pastora Misleydis Mendoza) through the Methodist United in Prayer ministry. In December, Wesley women donated 23 lbs of baby & children’s clothes, medicines, etc. These were sent to Media Luna Church and they arrived safely for Christmas and for the birth of Pastora Misleydis niece’s baby girl, Briana, to use some of the items sent..

In 2019 Wesley Memorial UMC became the MUIP sister church of Media Luna Methodist Church and a cellular phone was sent to Pastora Misleydis for better communications among members there and here.  Pastora Misleydis expressed her deep gratitude to God Almighty for this new sister relationship. Since then many on-going prayers have been exchanged to/from our Florida church to the Cuba church.

In December, 2019, 77 lbs of toys, medicines, children’s books were sent, through an agency, to Media Luna Methodist Church, for Christmas and also for the churches’ Children’s Ministry.
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Since 2016, MUIP ministry, realizing the great need of clean water in Cuba to prevent diseases and epidemics, found a way through Agape flights to take water system purifiers to Cuba. This freestanding system has the capability of  killing bacteria and viruses, producing a continuous supply of water at a rate of 13.24 liters per minute, so it may be used by a large number of persons.
In 2019, fundraising efforts were directed to get one of these systems for the Niquero Methodist Church, the closest temple to Media Luna MC (which is a house-church).  Niquero Church is officially recognized by the Cuban government as a Methodist Church in Cuba since it was built prior to 1959.
After much prayer for God’s favor to get this system safely to Cuba, news was received that 10 purification systems had arrived in Cuba and one of them would soon be delivered and installed in Niquero Methodist Church. Our Cuban brothers and sisters are rejoicing as soon they will be able to have clean water to drink and bathe.  Thank you, Lord!. 
